
CITY OF LOS ANGELES 
INTER-DEPARTMENTAL CORRESPONDENCE 

 
 
 
Date: November 5, 2024 
 
 
To: Kenneth Mejia, Controller 
Attn: James Robinson, Principal Deputy Controller 
 
 
From: Matthew W. Szabo, City Administrative Officer 
 
 
Subject: TECHNICAL CORRECTION TO THE 2022-2027 MEMORANDUM OF 

UNDERSTANDING FOR THE HARBOR PEACE OFFICERS’ UNIT (MOU 38) 
(C.F. NO. 23-1386) 

 
 
 

The 2022-2027 Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between the City of Los 
Angeles and the Los Angeles Port Police Association for the Harbor Peace Officers’ Unit 
(MOU 38) requires a technical correction to the Maritime Law Enforcement Training Certification 
(MLETC) Pay. 
 
Salary Note 8 Maritime Law Enforcement Training Certification (MLETC) Pay 
 

The bold underlined language explaining the payment of additional 
compensation to bargaining unit members assigned to the Maritime Operations Unit was 
inadvertently excluded from Salary Note 8 E. The corrected salary note should read as follows: 
 

E. If a unit member is (1) assigned to any specialized unit addressed in Notes 1 
through 7 effective on or after December 31, 2023, (2) receiving additional 
compensation for being assigned to any specialized unit addressed in Notes 1 
through 7 above, and (3) has successfully completed all relevant and required 
course work and has earned and been issued a Maritime Law Enforcement 
Certificate the amount of additional compensation shall be two dollars fifty cents 
per hour. 

 
All other provisions of MOU 38 remain unchanged. 

 
If you have any questions, please contact Paul Weber at (213) 978-7659 or 

paul.weber@lacity.org. 
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c: Daniel Quach, Controller’s Office 
 Isophine Atkinson, WD Compensation, CAO 
 Angelo Cumpian, Los Angeles Port Police Association 
 Cathy Tanaka, Harbor Department 

FORM GEN. 160 

https://cityclerk.lacity.org/lacityclerkconnect/index.cfm?fa=ccfi.viewrecord&cfnumber=23-1386
mailto:paul.weber@lacity.org

